
Mission: Love and Serve All… 

Supporting a Trade Partner in Need 

 

In May of 2023 Brendan and Kelly Pucket’s house was flooded by 

extreme rain. Their family of seven have been a part of the foster and 

adoptive community for years and give an incredible amount to the 

community. The flood that broke down their basement door subsided a week 

after depositing 4 feet of water in their basement. The Pucket’s four boys 

lived in rooms in the finished basement. The boys were forced to move out of 

their rooms while the water and waste was removed from the rooms.  

Baessler Homes Production Manager, Michael Valdez, has an extensive 

background in disaster relief. Micheal has a close relationship with Brendan 

Pucket because Brendan is also a Baessler Homes Trade Partner. Because of 

their close relationship, Michael was asked to help navigate and lead the 

Pucket family through this massive cleanup. Michael lived out the Baessler 

Homes’ value of Passion by using his expertise to help a valued trade partner 

and family in need. The Baessler Homes Caring Hearts team also directed 

some funds to help financially support the family as they walked through this 

hard time.  

Beyond helping the family directly, members of the Baessler Homes 

team were also connected the Pucket family with a local disaster relief non-

profit who helped organize multiple volunteer days at their house. As a result, 

community volunteers stepped forward to help with cleanup and rebuilding. 

In these ways the Baessler Homes team were able to help and support this 

family in the community by living out The Baessler Homes Mission “To love 

and serve all.”  


